
PROCEEDINGS OF THE MEETING OF THE FERN TOWN  
BOARD OF REVIEW 
OCTOBER 12, 2023 

 

Chairman Erwin called the meeting to order at 4:00 PM. Also present were Supervisor Drewa, Clerk,      
De Clark. and Assessor Rick Raatz. Absent was Supervisor Daymond Saak 

There were no constituents present. 

Chairman Erwin called the meeting to order at 4:00. 
 
Quorum present? Yes. 

Chairman Erwin asked the Clerk De Clark if the tape recorder was on. Clerk De Clark stated that the 
recorder was in good working order and recording. 

Chairman Erwin was elected the chair and supervisor Drewa was elected the vice chair. 

Clerk De Clark stated that Mitchell Lewis had called her at 1:20 today to ask for a reassessment of his 
property. Clerk De Clark advised Mr. Lewis to call back after 4:00 for a determination of his taxes. 
 
Mr. Lewis called at approximately 4:40 to ask the board about his reassessment. Mr. Lewis was told by 
Assessor Raatz that the bylaw requires a 48-hour notice of a request for reassessment and since Mr. 
Lewis had not provided the necessary 48-hour notice that the board would not grant his reassessment 
request. Mr. Lewis was told that next year he can make this request again. 
 
There were several corrections to the roll book. All values were put back to their original amounts per 
Rick Raatz. 
 
Rick Raatz informed the board that this year was a re-evaluation year.  
 
No constituents came within the allotted two hour period to contest their taxes. 
 
Adjournment was made at 6:00 pm. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 

Patti De Clark, Town Clerk 


